Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

As a member of public that lives in Leicester I have always had an interest in the homeless that live in Leicester - so I wrote to our MP to find out what was happening about the homeless during the Covid situation and as stated below it states that the Government had announced a £3.2 million for emergency measures for homeless.

I was just wondering if any of this had filtered through to Leicester City Council and if so what it had been used for?

The Authority has been allocated £16,500 to be used specifically for homelessness emergency measures during this pandemic. As part of the local authority’s response to the Covid 19 pandemic, we have committed to providing temporary accommodation for anyone who is either rough sleeping at this time or at risk of rough sleeping. 

Some of the funding is being used to support the additional accommodation and support that has needed to be sourced to enable this, and to ensure that rough sleepers can move into long-term, safe accommodation once the immediate crisis is over – ensuring as few people as possible return to life on the streets.

The work is being supported by colleagues in health services to ensure the rough sleepers brought into  accommodation continue to receive the physical and mental health support they need  while they continue to self-isolate from the virus,  provide a real opportunity to also address the  social needs of these individuals. 

We have also extended and enhanced services to provide ongoing advice and assistance to any household who may also be facing homelessness at this time.   

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

